

567 Payne Avenue, St. Paul MN 55130 www.paynephalen.org 651-774-5234 district5@paynephalen.org

January 23, 2019

Legislative Hearing Officer City of St. Paul, Department of Safety and Inspections 310 City Hall, 15 West Kellogg Blvd. St. Paul, MN 55102 VIA EMAIL

RE:

License # 20180004316

Mini Pac, 1184 Maryland Avenue, East

Dear Legislative Hearing Officer:

I am writing to you on behalf of the Board of Directors of the Payne-Phalen Community Council. The Board of Directors met in regular session last night - Tuesday, January 22, 2019 - at the Arlington Hills Community Center. On the agenda was the License Application for Mini Pac at 1184 Maryland Avenue East. The Applicant/Owner, Randy Hammad, and his associates attended the meeting and made a presentation to the Board. The application request was explained, and questions were addressed – including those issues raised in the three letters already submitted to your office.

The Board voted to support this permit application.

We appreciate you including this letter in the record related to this request. And we thank you in advance for taking the position of the Payne-Phalen Community Council into full consideration as you make your decision.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or require further clarification.

Sincerely

Jack Byers

Executive Director

cc. Athena Hollins, Board President Ross Haddow, St. Paul DSI Jeff Fischbach, St. Paul DSI Randy Hammad, Owner, Mini Pac